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ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Easter Egg Hunt at the Wellington Gardens Sunday April 10th at 10:00 AM.  
 
Children of all ages can search the garden, open space, and pathways through the woods for eggs. 
There will be a fun garden craft after the egg hunt! Meet at the garden at 10am (rain or shine!) and 
please do not disturb any eggs seen along the way! 
 

Cocktail Crawl Friday April 22nd at 6:30 PM.   
 
Save the date for this 21+ event for neighborhood residents only! Stroll through the neighborhood and 
meet new friends as we wine and dine at stops along the way. We need volunteer hosts and 
"crawlers" to make this event happen so email Kim at wphoasocial@gmail.com if you are interested 
in hosting or crawling! Please note there will be a $10 per person cost to attend the event. Hosts will 
receive a portion of ticket sales towards their hosting supplies. All participants must sign a liability 
waiver. 
 

Pond Project Update: 
 
No updates this month with the project.  We continue to work with Kris Bass Engineering to finalize a 
project plan for the dredging company to use.  Thank you to Brian Weyer who volunteered to join the 
pond committee.   
 
 

HOA BOARD NEWS 
  
WP HOA Board meetings are the first Monday of each month unless it is a holiday. If the first 
Monday of the month is a holiday, the meeting will take place the second Monday of the month. 
The next HOA Board meeting will be Monday April 4 at the clubhouse.  The open community 
meeting starts at 7:00pm.  

 
The Board voted to go without a pool attendant this season.  The difference in cost between having 
an attendant & not having an attendant is $17,084. Since our residents have been so responsible 
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during the past 2 seasons with following the COVID rules, we thought we would try to save some 
money and invest in a new video monitoring system ($3,825) this season. The pool opens May 14. 
More information and updated pool rules will go out in April. If you have questions please email the 
board at wphoa2020@gmail.com.  
 

     Have an idea for the neighborhood?  We want to hear it!  Reach out through the “Contact Us” 

page on the Wellington Park website - https://wellingtonpark.sentrywebsites.com/ 

  _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Community Courtesies 

    
Please remember that fishing is only allowed in the pond behind the clubhouse. Do not fish in the 
other 2 neighborhood ponds.  Also, please do not bathe or swim in the ponds.  They are not intended 
for swimming and are not treated make it safe for people. Please tell your children to only fish in the 
clubhouse pond & do not remove the rocks around the ponds.  
 
We have had some complaints about excessive barking from dogs & overnight barking.  There is 
nothing the HOA can do about this so we encourage neighbors to talk to each other and cooperate 
with each other to keep dogs inside overnight and to attend to dogs who are barking excessively. An 
alternative action is to report the noise to the Town of Cary Frequently Asked Questions | Town of Cary 

 
Please remember that reports to the HOA are anonymous.  

 

 

Quick Links: 

HOA website: https://wellingtonpark.sentrywebsites.com/ 

Contact the board: https://wellingtonpark.sentrywebsites.com/contact-us/ 

HOA Meeting Minutes: https://wellingtonpark.sentrywebsites.com/meeting-minutes/ 

 
Wellington Park, a friendly & diverse neighborhood that welcomes all 

Sent by the Wellington Park HOA, 1000 Forest Park Way, Cary NC, 27518 
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